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COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 

Phillip Hoysted  
 6223 3415 

 

 NEXT SHPA INC. GENERAL 

MEETING FOR 2010 
The next meeting of the SHPA Inc. 

we be the AGM which will be held on 

Wednesday 13th October, 2010 

commencing at 8:00 pm. in the South 

Hobart Community Centre, 42 

D'Arcy Street, South Hobart 7004.  

New residents, especially, welcome 

to attend and contribute to your 

local community. 
 

SOHO WALKING GROUP 
The SoHo Walking Group was 

established over 20 years ago to 

encourage local residents to keep fit.  

The Group is seeking new members.  

Walking is undertaken throughout 

the year from 7:30 pm until 8:30 pm 

on Monday and Thursday nights.  All 

of the walkers are mature aged 

(early 40s to early 70s), and 

normally walk around 5-6 kms in the 

hour.  If you are interested in 

getting more information, please 

‘phone Wayne on 0408 388 881.  
 

TASMANIA’S SUSTAINABLE 

LIVING EXPO 

6 & 7 November, 2010  at Princes 
Wharf on Hobart's Waterfront.   

The Expo is a FREE COMMUNITY 

EVENT organised by Sustainable 
Living Tasmania.  A community 

celebration of sustainability - there 

will be installations by cutting edge 

artists and designers, highlighting 

the beauty and vibrancy of smart 

design.  Entertainment to engage the 

public while expanding on the 

sustainability theme will be provided 

by a tantalising line-up of Tasmanian 

musicians and performers during our 

Sustainability Sessions on Saturday 

and Sunday afternoon.  Our talks 

programme will bring together 

experts on a variety of topics 

starting with the Sustainability 

Series in the week prior to the 

Expo.  All this, plus children’s 

activities, live demonstrations, the 

latest technology, interactive 

workshops and more.  For a full 

programme and all the details, visit: 

www.sustainablelivingexpo.org.au  
 

Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  

  

Hobart City Council 

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 
with our City's financial health 

 

62391317 or 0407391317 
Fax: 62391738 or e-mail 

eva@ruzicka.id.au 
 

 

Authorised by E Ruzicka 699 Huon Road Fern Tree 

SOUTH HOBART 

PHARMACY 
cnr. Macquarie & Elboden Streets 

Kevin Morgan  Pharmacist 

6223 5203 
Free Local Delivery 

  Monday - Friday  9 am  -  6 pm. 

             Saturday          9 am  - 12 pm. 
KODAK PHOTO PROCESSING 

For Hire: Crutches, Asthma Pumps 
Steam Vaporisers, Infra red lamps 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ piano 

¶ singing 

 

6231 1466 

206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

CEMENT RENDERING  

Exterior Textured Finishes  

Free Quotes  
 

   6273 0555  

       0407 845 058  

 

Loukas Vourlamis  

 

EFFICIENT PLUMBING 
 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER  

 

Hot and Cold Water  

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   

 

Mobile  0417  327  969 
8 Congress Street South Hobart 

6224 0688 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs  spices organics  

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses  catering 

gift hampers made to order  

  

Simon        Open 7 days       Joanne  
 

362 Macquarie Street 
South Hobart 
6223 7728  Salad Bowl 

 

JUBILEE  

NURSERY 

"Passionate about Plants" 
 

73 Hall Street, Ridgeway            

6239 1888   
Open Wednesday - Sunday 

10 am ï 5 pm                              

A specialist nursery featuring a range of rare 

or unusual shrubs and trees including maples, 

rhododendrons and camellias. 

Hair  and beauty   
Jo Palmer 

 6224 3038 
333 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
www.southterrace.com.au 

Open Tuesday to Saturday 
We use and recommend L'Oreal, Homme, 

ghd irons & Young Nails 

South Hobart Progress Association Inc.  
President:  Kevin Wilson          (Incorporating Cascades Progress Association)      Secretary:  David Halse Rogers 

Founded 1922 

PO Box 200 South Hobart Tasmania 7004  

+61 3 6223 3149 

http://www.southhobartpa.com  
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NEW COLLEGIATE STUDENT 

CENTRE 
St. Michael’s Collegiate School 
recently opened its new $3.2 million 

Student Centre.  The Centre 

consists of two and a half floors of 

library for Year 5 to 12, a dedicated 

Careers Centre, cafeteria, study 

zones, as well as refurbished 

classrooms and offices.  Architect, 

John Button, of Heffernan Button 
Voss, was asked to convert the 

existing Library, built in 1972, into a 

student centre for the 21st Century, 

and has achieved amazing results, 

marrying the past with the future.  

Funding for the Student Centre 

came from the Commonwealth 

Government’s Building Education 
Revolution (BER) grant of $2 million 

and generous private donations. 
 

BALANCE YOUR BODY 
L a u r e n  S w e i d a n ,  a  l o c a l 

physiotherapist, is holding Body 
Balance Movement classes in Hobart 

and Kingston.  These classes are a 

unique combination of Hatha yoga, 

movement  w ith mindfulness, 

stretching and strengthening, 

followed by deep relaxation.  For 

more information, contact Lauren on 

6223 7439 or 0410 748 840.  Email: 

bodybalance2@bigpond.com. 
 

HOBART RIVULET 

STRATEGIC MASTER PLAN 
Consultants, Inspiring Place, has 

been engaged to prepare a plan for 

further development on the Hobart 
Rivulet Linear Park.  There will be a 

strong emphasis on a public 

consultation process, which will 

probably kick off early in November 

this year, and which will include 

displays, walks, etc.  Watch out for 

publicity on this event and have your 

say!  

Local & Organic 

Fruit & Vegetables 

Best prices! 

Every Saturday @ 

Salamanca market. 

Seasonal boxes 

Home delivered 

Harvestfeasttas@gmail.com 

0422937057 

J B ELECTRICAL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
Licence  No. C1546  

 

284 Strickland Avenue 
 

South Hobart 
 

 

For all your electrical contracting needs 

ôphone Jamie on 

 

0417 363 872 

http://www.sustainablelivingexpo.org.au
mailto:Harvestfeasttas@gmail.com


Painter  
W.F. (Bill) Harmon 

 

105 Wentworth Street 
 

For all your quality painting needs 

Interior, exterior and roofs 

Also Plaster Repairs - Old or New 
 

Free Quotes    Work Guaranteed 
 

6223 2002  

mobile 0438 124 229 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL  
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR  
Licence No C0624  

 

1/286 Macquarie Street  
South Hobart  

 

Postal Address: PO Box 7 South Hobart  
 

6223 1010  
Fax: 6223 7039  

 

Mobile: 0412 120 106  
 

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065  
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LIVE LIFE  
A simply healthy store  

 

Whole foods/bulk food  

Herbal medicine  

Naturopathy  

Iridology  

Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki  

Homeopathy  

Reflexology  

Psychotherapy   

 

Open:  Mon -Fri 9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 10 am ð 3 pm  

358 Macquarie Street  

6223 7388  

public for significant trees which 

could be considered for inclusion on 

the Significant Tree Register in the 

proposed new City of Hobart 
Planning Scheme. Nominations will 

be assessed against the adopted 

assessment criteria which include 

aesthetic significance, outstanding 

size, age, trees that commemorate 

histor ic people or events, 

significant landmarks, rare species 

or genetic value.  Trees nominated 

may be on public or private 

property.  The Progress Association 

has made several nominations, 

including the avenue of oaks in 

Fitzroy Gardens,  together with 

trees in New Town and other parts 

of South Hobart. Nominations by 

member of the public should be 

submitted to the General Manager, 

Hobart City Council, GPO Box 503E, 

Hobart, 7001 by 29th October, 

2010.   If you would like further 

information, please contact James 

McIllhenny on 6238 2891.   
 

SHPA INC. MEMBERSHIP 
Residents are invited to become 

members of the Association.  

Application forms are available at 

t h e  S o u t h  H o b a r t  P o s t  

Office.  Annual membership is $2.  

Membership runs from July until 

the following June. 
 

HOUSE SITTERS 
Grandparents visiting from UK 

looking for house-sit or short-term 

rental, Dec/Jan/Feb.  Good with 

pets and garden!  Please call Chloe 

on 6239 1622 or  email: 

chloe@imaginocean.com.au. 

THE OAK TREE 
The Resource Management and 
Planning Appeals Tribunal (RMPAT)  
has completed its hearings into the 

Hobart City Council’s appeal against 

the Tasmanian Heritage Council's 
refusal to grant a Works Application 

to undertake major pruning of the 

old oak tree on the corner of the 

Southern Outlet and Macquarie 

Street.  The South Hobart Progress 
Association was a party to the 

deliberations.  The Tribunal has 

reserved its decision on the matter. 

Watch this space for the decision. 
 

COMMUNITY GROUP 

ACCOMODATION 
The Hobart City Council  is 

conducting a survey of community 

groups in Hobart to gauge their 

needs for accommodation.  Any 

organisation needing accommodation 

of any sort - office or general space  

- is invited to participate.  Contact 

Kimbra Parker at HCC on 6238 2723 

before 15th October, 2010. 
 

MURAL BADMINTON WALL 
Things are moving on this project.  

Hobart City Council has advertised 

for public comment on the proposal, 

as well as allocating $10,000 from 

its Public Arts Programme in 

2010/2011. 
 

HCC SIGNIFICANT TREE 

REGISTER NOMINATIONS 
In 1977, The Hobart City Council 
amended the City of Hobart Planning 

Scheme, 1982 to insert a register of 

significant trees.  This was done in 

recognition of the amenity, 

aesthetic character and cultural 

value that garden and street trees 

c o n t r i b u t e  t o  t h e  u r b a n 

environment.  The list at that stage 

was mostly composed of trees that 

had been included on the National 
Trust of Australia (Tasmania) 
Significant Tree Register.  Since 

then, a number of additional trees 

have been added to the list following 

nominations from members of the 

public.  Council is again inviting 

nominations from members of the 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell 

Dr. Holly Donohoo 
Veterinary Surgeons 
330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 
Dog walking service available 

 

 
SOUTH HOBART PRIMARY SCHOOL 
59 Anglesea Street South Hobart 7004 

 

Featuring the South Hobart Walking Bus  

Enrolments 6223 6040 

On Site Childcare 
 for 2 - 6 year olds 

8 am - 6 pm & out-of-hours 

(   Lady Gowrie 6230 6800 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   produced and 

published on a voluntary basis solely as a community 

service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to ensure that 
the information contained therein is accurate, no war-

ranty as to such accuracy can be given and any reader 

who wishes to rely on such information for any purpose 

whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Contributions are welcome and should be forwarded to 

the Newsletter Editor, PO Box 200 South Hobart 7004 

or to dhalserogers@hotmail.com by the first Monday of 

each month. 

Established 1976 

Tasmanian Paintings 
Landscape 

Figurative 

Abstract 

190 Strickland Avenue 

South Hobart  
www.andersenart.com.au 

10 am - 5 pm daily 

6223 6643 

Wellington Gallery 

Need help to fix something  
around your home?  

Call Barry, your local,  

multi -skilled tradesman.  

 25 years experience.  

Prompt & efficient service.  

 Attention to detail.  

 Great customer service.  

PH 0410 464 133 . 

418 Macquarie Street, South Hobart  

 

Early Learning to Year 4 at  
Anglesea Village. 

 

Come for a tour anytime. 
 

Phone Katherine on 
  

6211 4911 

Collegiate Junior School 

Flathead  a small, neighbourhood 

fish cafe serving great quality fish 

dishes in a friendly atmosphere.  

The associated fishmongers sells 

fresh fish, prepared fish dishes 

and accompaniments.  

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road  

Ted Batstone 
Carpentry and Joinery 

Free Estimates 

Friendly Service 

30 Years Experience 

0488 041 607 


